
Thursday 18 August  2022

This week’s PB4L Focus: Acting Responsibly towards Playground Problem Solving

This week in class learners have been discussing solving problems respectfully
and responsibly in the playground.  Learners have been talking about acting
responsibly in shared play spaces such as the sandpit, when using playground
equipment and keeping off the field when it is muddy.  Talk with your child about
ways they can resolve some of their problems peacefully and make responsible
decisions during break times.

He aha te aha?       What’s on top? - with Mr Kaiser.

Wild, wet weather!
Throughout July and into August we are experiencing significant amounts of
rainfall, with many wild, wet days. Such weather reminds me of some
important messages to share:

● Children should have a raincoat or jacket to wear to and from school
in wet weather

● If your children are involved in sports team practises, they should
bring a change of clothes

● Children should take extra care when crossing the road at our school gates
● Parents should be extra careful when dropping off and picking up their children outside the school

gates

Thank you for their Service
Last night was the last meeting of our current board. I acknowledge and appreciate
the services that our board has given to the school and community over their term
of office. They have helped steer the school through the COVID pandemic. During
their term of office they have also invested in significant property improvements
that benefit students and staff. These include the second large sports canopy, the
futsal court, the new playgrounds and safety fall surfaces, upgrading school IT

services, renovation of the staffroom, installation of new fencing, and renovation of several classrooms.
Their last legacy will be the development of a bike track and circuit around our school field.

Thank you to Stephen Thomson who has been board Chair over this term, leading our board with skill and
confidence. Steve has served for 9 years on our boards and he calculates that he has probably attended at
least 85 board meetings!

Therefore, sincere appreciation to our board members - Stephen Thomson, Claire Bowen, Adrian Hipa, Ria
Apiata, Brendon Dunn, Jacks Jellick and Louise Graham. Each member has brought unique skills and
qualities to our board, and as a team, they have worked well together.  I thank them on behalf of
students, staff and parents.



Board Elections- Voting Papers are
now arriving in letterboxes.

Voting papers must be returned to the school office and placed in the ballot box which is in the office.
Parents may drop them off personally, or give them to your children in their school bag. Teachers will
remind children to check their school bags. All voting papers must be returned to the school by 4pm on 7
September.

Alternatively voting papers may be returned to school by post. These must be received by 12 September.
The count day is 13 September.

If you have any queries please contact the Returning Officer, Jenny Atkins.

Peter Kaiser

Toys and Pokemon cards at school- Developing resilience.

Many children are enjoying trading their pokemon cards and playing with small
toys from home during break times. During this play, and when trading cards,

children learn to work together, make rules, and work out problems. This helps build resilience in our
tamariki.
Resilience develops when children experience challenges and learn to deal with them positively.

We remind parents that if the toys or cards are of value to you or  your child- please dont bring them to
school.

2nd Hand Uniform Sale: Friday 19 August outside the hall. 2.



Year 0 Kaira Wood-Houia Mara Stanisich Logan McMillian

Spare clothes – Wet weather

Please pack a spare set of clothes in your child’s school bag.  During the winter
terms, our field and grass areas around the school get wet and soggy and at times,
children do slip over and get muddy.  Our teachers do their best to encourage
children to stick to the pathways and to keep off the field when it is very wet.
Children learn best when they are warm and dry.

Te Atatu Road Pedestrian Crossing

Please remind your children about how to safely use pedestrian
crossings - STOP, LOOK and LISTEN and wait for the traffic to stop
before crossing the road.

The Te Atatu Road crossing is very busy in both the morning and the
afternoon.  These are not patrolled by students or staff.  We have
received a phone call from a concerned community member that
children are running across the crossing without looking.

We have Kea Crossings on Kokiri Street, Tirimoana Road and Divich Avenue which are patrolled by school
traffic wardens and staff during the morning drop off and afternoon pick up.  Please use these crossings
when arriving at school and going home.

Calendar Art: Orders due Wednesday 24 August



Portrait Photos - Thursday 25 August  and Class Photos Wednesday 31 August

If you wish to have a photo with all your children (sibling photo)  on the 25th -Please complete the form (has
already been sent home)  and return the photo form to school.

Tirimoana Quiz Night - Friday 2nd September

Our Quiz Night is back!
● Theme your team and dress up.
● Maximum of 10 per team. BYO drinks, glass

and nibbles.
● Bring cash for raffle.
● Tickets on sale now, $15 which includes a

game of housie.
● Purchase your tickets from Jenny at the

Office.

Before School Care - Places available
Fun After Three has places available for before school care.
Mornings: 7 am- 8.30 am. Breakfast provided.
Contact Tracey Simonsen on 027 249 2428 or email funafter3@gmail.com

mailto:funafter3@gmail.com









